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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends

“Yet I am always with you; you hold me by my right hand.” 
Psalm 73:23
Have you ever wondered why many in the world seem to get on very well without God? You meet men and women who will do anything to become successful. They are filled with self-importance, arrogance and pride. They lie, cheat, and deceive their way to the top of the prosperity ladder (and get away with it!). 

Take a glance at many Christians and you will meet those who are struggling in the Christian life. Many are beset by fears, doubts, temptations and hurts. They wrestle with their insecurities and anxieties, never getting out of the rut. They continually worry that they are unacceptable to God; their sins are ever before them. They feel that they will never be good enough. They live their Christian lives believing that God wants to punish them at every step in order to make them better Christians.

 In Psalm 73 we meet with a man who honestly faces up to his fears and doubts. This is not the testimony of a man at a “pity party” or the testimony of a self condemned man. This is the story of a man who gets real with God. Here is the testimony of a man who was brought from despair to renewal; from discouragement and disappointment to a place of revival and fresh hope.

Psalm 73 opens with the psalmist’s cry, “Surely God is Good!” Deep down he knew that God was good. Time and time again he would have experienced the goodness of God in his own life, but he now shares very openly and honestly how he almost lost everything. He was on the verge of giving up on God; “I had nearly lost my foothold.” 

Here was a season where dark clouds hovered over his life; a dark night of the soul! He felt the reality of a shadow come between himself and his God. God’s goodness seemed hidden from his sight. All he could sense was the depravity of this world and the depravity of his own soul.

In his despair, suddenly his heart is strangely warmed. He is no longer worried about the things of this world but now enters a new dimension in prayer, he now comes into the nearer presence of God; “But as for me, it is good to be near God.” What a dramatic change!  From being on the slippery path of doubt, fear and intense despair, he now realises that God has him by the hand, “you hold me by my right hand... you guide me with your counsel and afterward you will take me into glory.”

 

For the Psalmist, God became bigger than all his problems! 

 

Bigger than all my problems, 

Bigger than all my fears;
God is bigger than any mountain 

that I can or cannot see.
Bigger than all my questions, 

Bigger than anything;
God is bigger than any mountain 

that I can or cannot see.

 

Here is comfort for the tried and tempted Christian. You are continually on His mind; yes, the Lord has you on his heart. But we must also get real with Jesus and allow him to be on our mind and heart continually. Let Jesus be your refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble!

 

Your friend and Interim-moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

What’s in a name? When Jorge Mario Bergoglio, the Bishop of Buenos Aires, was elected pope recently, he chose to be called Pope Francis – popes are at liberty to choose a name by which they would like to be known, a name that reflects something of the example of someone, other than Jesus, who has been their inspiration. The choice of name also gives some indication of the ways in which the new pontiff will exercise this enormous undertaking.

In a number of ways Jorge Mario Berglogio is a surprise candidate for the Papacy.  Not only did he choose a name that had never been used before, he is the first pope to come from South America, and he is the first Jesuit to be elected. Throughout history, the vast majority of popes have been European (if not Italian), and the Jesuits were considered within the hierarchy of the Church to be a law unto themselves.

The internal machinations of the Catholic Church apart, the new pope has chosen a name that is recognisable throughout the Christian world. Media speculation suggests that he chose the name Francis because of his admiration for St Francis of Assisi; and if he lives up to his chosen name then the world could see a very different approach to the office of the Pope.

St Francis of Assisi, the founder of the Franciscan Order, renounced worldly possessions – his father had been a wealthy cloth merchant. His followers became known as the Friars Minor, reflecting something of the lifestyle of their founder.

Pope Francis, like St Francis of Assisi, has already adopted a humble lifestyle. In Argentina he lived in a small flat rather than the Bishop’s Palace; and he was more likely to travel by bus than limousine; and as Pope he is concerned to bring something of his pastoral experience and Christian attitudes to the highest office in Catholicism.

What’s in a name? If you chose to change your own name, perhaps to someone in the Bible, who would that be? My choice would be Barnabas, someone who was mentioned only briefly in the New Testament and whose name means ‘son of encouragement’.  I know I could never measure up to the perception of his name, and it would be pretentious to make any such claim.

As Christians, we have chosen to follow the example of Jesus, and we all bear his name in our hearts, if not on our birth certificates.  Do we always live up to our calling in him?

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: April 2013

Sunday 7th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  
Sunday 14th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  
Sunday 21st April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
3.00pm: Service at Haylie House Nursing Home, Irvine Road.

Sunday 28th April at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - Sacrament of Baptism
Sunday 5th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  
DATES TO NOTE:

Wednesday 10th April: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Saturday 20th April: The City of Glasgow Chorus in the Church at 7.30pm.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 11th April, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

A PRAYER FOR SPRING

Loving God,

Springtime, new life, new hope;

Give a springtime spirit to our hearts,

let the rising sap enliven our worship,

transform the dead branches of our faith new life,

and help us to follow Jesus,

as a young lamb in the field follows its mother sheep;

AMEN.

CHURCH REGISTER

BAPTISM
24th Mar -  Lucas John Simon Cooper, 66b Seamore Street.

DEATH

26th Feb -   Mr A Hutcheson, 61 Seamore Street.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  7th Apr - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

14th Apr  - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

21st Apr  -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

28th Apr  - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

  5th May - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

LETTER FROM AMERICA

Dear Members of St Columba’s Parish Church,

I had the pleasure of attending service with you on Sunday 30th December while travelling through Scotland on holiday from the United States.  I wanted to thank you for the warm welcome that you gave me during my visit.  It was such a joy to share in worship with you.

I found Scotland to be a beautiful country matched only by the kindness and friendliness of its people.  Along my journey there was no place that was quite as inviting as your Congregation.  It is quite a feeling to be over 3,000 miles from home and still feel like you belong.  I think that shows the power of Christian fellowship.

I would like to once again thank you for your hospitality and invite you to visit my Congregation, Elfinwild Presbyterian Church, in worship, if you ever find yourself in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

Sincerely

Floyd Dierker

GUILD
At our last meeting in January, we celebrated by honouring the memory of our national bard with a varied programme of song and recitation of some of the time honoured  poems of 'Robert Burns whose thoughts and inspiring compositions have touched the hearts of countless thousands in many lands around the globe.  Many thanks to the good folks who contributed of their time and devotion to this memorable occasion.

On 4th February we shared in  a joint meetings with the folks at the Fairlie Parish Guild where we heard an excellent report given by Susan Robertson of the on-going work of the Glasgow City Mission, an excellent outreach to many  needy folks in that great city 

On 11th February an excellent and informative account was shared  by Morag Reid  of Queen's Park Church, Glasgow.  Morag presented to us the amazing story of  Jane Haining who was commended by the Queen's Park Church to serve as a missionary in 1932 and to serve as Matron to the Scottish Mission School in Budapest, Hungary.  Many girls there were of Jewish decent.  Jane  declined the opportunity to return to Scotland during the Nazi occupation choosing rather  to  stay with her girls.  Charged with  sheltering Jews, listening to the BBC and political activity, she confessed to the first two charges but  not the latter.  Jane was shipped off to Auschwitz in 1944 where sadly she perished with countless other victims.  Posthumously she has been honoured by the State  of Israel in the Garden of the Righteous in Jerusalem and in our own country by British Heroes of the Holocaust.  Lovely stained glass windows have been installed in her home church in Queen's Park in her memory and  each year cultural exchange students from Budapest visit to pay  tribute to her memory.  Truly a heroine of the Faith!

The Guild meeting  on 18th February was a real 'hoot', 'Love in the afternoon' featuring Ishbel, Lady Dorothy, and Joan Rae, .all dressed in their wedding outfits and, wonder of wonders, yes they still fitted perfectly.  Each of these dear hearts shared with us hilarious incidents from their never-to-be-forgotten wedding days!!!  Joan  launched into 'I was waiting at the Church' and we all sang along with her.  Isa treated us to a quiz, Christine sang 'Love is a many splendoured thing' ably accompanied by Jean Puckrin on the piano.  Thanks to all who participated!!!

On 25th February, Christine Gallettie took us on a photographic tour of her recent African journey sharing  her experiences in that enchanting land which most of us know  from TV news reports. How fascinating to learn first hand from Christine about her safari and to share some  of her personal experiences while sojourning there in Cape Town etc, feeling very much at home since  much of the surrounding landscape resembles that of our own fair land.  She shared her animal safari in the great outdoors with us, what a wonderful, wonderful world!!!   Thank you for sharing with us Christine! 

Our Guild gatherings are not solely to amuse and entertain although they do that! We aim to lift each other and to encourage one another to 'Praise the Almighty - the King of Creation'. 

Margaret Barclay

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

The Heritage Centre re-opened on 29th March and in the first weekend around 150 visitors came into St Columba’s to see the Church and the Heritage Centre including members of the public who wished to meditate and pray during the Easter period.

The Market and Tea Room held on Monday 1st April was very successful and the funds raised will help to ensure the future of  the Heritage Centre.   Thanks are expressed to all who supported the venture.

The concert on Saturday 20th April by the City of Glasgow Chorus should not be missed as it consists of 70 choristers performing a wide range of well known music.   They often perform on the BBC and have toured widely in Europe.   Many of you will remember Trevor Brawn who was formerly an active member of the Church and Youth Fellowship a few years ago.  Trevor now sings with the Chorus and we look forward to welcoming him and his fellow members to St Columba’s.  Tickets are priced at only £8.00 and are now available from the Heritage Centre or after morning services.

Ken Welch 

ALL IN THE APRIL EVENING

All in the April ev’ning, 

April airs were abroad;

The sheep with their little lambs

Pass’d me by on the road.

The sheep, with their little lambs 

Pass’d me by on the road,

All in the April ev’ning

I thought on the Lamb of God.

The lambs were weary and crying

With a weak human cry,

I thought on the Lamb of God

Going meekly to die.

Up in the blue blue mountains,

Dewy pastures are sweet,

Rest for the little bodies,

Rest for the little feet.

But for the Lamb, the Lamb of God,

Up on the hill-top green,

Only a cross, a cross of shame, 

Two stark crosses between,

All in the April ev’ning,

April airs were abroad,

I saw the sheep with their lambs,

And thought on the Lamb of God.

Katherine Tynan

1861 - 1931

K.I.T. CLUB

The " Guild" has now finished for the summer so we just want to remind you that the K.I.T. Club will be starting again on MONDAY 8th APRIL from 1-30pm to 3-30pm in the Session Room.

The name K.I.T. stands for "Keep In Touch".  It was started because when the Guild finished we all missed meeting up with our friends.  We can still meet our friends every second Monday, have a cup of tea or coffee and enjoy a good old blether.

It’s not just for Guild members, anyone who wants to come along for some company and some friendly chatter will be made most welcome.

So please come and join Sheena, Irene, Jim and myself on 8th APRIL.  Men, women, young or old, EVERYONE is welcome.

 

Eileen Rankin.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

Last month we met on 4th March for badminton at Inverclyde Sports Centre and on 18th March when we made cards to sell at our Tearoom for Gillian's Saltire Appeal on 18th May. Our April meetings will be -  15th for Coffee and a cake at Nardini's and 29th for a talk on "The history of magic by David Ennis. Any "young women" will be made most welcome.
Alison Tunnicliff

YOUNG CHURCH

We held a very successful sponsored sleepover at the beginning of March to raise money for Water Aid/our visit to Stroove. 16 young people and 6 leaders from our own Church and Fairlie Parish Church attended. We started with a game of Bowling then headed back to the church to learn a bit more about the work of Water Aid and the differences between clean and contaminated water. We had a supper of chip butties then settled down to watch a film. For those still awake enough there was then another late night film which eventually finished about 3.15am and those remaining were sent off to sleep! The next morning started with bacon/sausage rolls, another film and some craft activities before everyone was collected about 12.00noon. So far we have collected £133 in sponsor money and there is more to come in. Thank you to everyone who sponsored us.

Thank you also to everyone who is continuing to collect coppers for our well for Water Aid. In particular i would like to thank the members of the Guild who have been giving us regular donations. Your donations are much appreciated.

Dates for your diary:

Sat 20th April       “Allstars/Sparklers” trip to Funworld (9.30am for 9.45am at Funworld)

Sat 27th April       Erskine Bridge Walk

Sun 28th April      “Saints” - Helter Skelter (joined by Fairlie and Millport)

Sat 18th May       Tearoom/Carwash run by Monday’s Alternative Club and Young Church for Gillian's Saltire Appeal/Stroove
Alison Tunnicliff
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LARGS CHURCHES’ HOLIDAY CLUB

A fundraising coffee morning for the Holiday Club will be held on Saturday 20th April in Clark Memorial Church Halls from 10.00am to 12.00noon. At this event parents will also be able to register their child for the Holiday Club which will be held this year from Monday 5th August to Friday 9th August in St John’s Church Halls. This year’s theme will be intimated shortly. 

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the May edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 24th April at the latest.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager


SITUATIONS VACANT





WANTED -


 YOUNG CHURCH TEACHERS





Qualifications – Enthusiasm





Hours – 2 hours once every three/four weeks





Rate of Pay – Zero





Bonuses – Multiple rewards





Could you teach in our Young Church?


We desperately need to add to our teaching team in order to cater for the different age groups in our Young Church. It is fun, interesting and not over taxing. There is no age limit and all that is required is enthusiasm and a commitment to work with our young people, approximately once a month. Training and support is guaranteed.  





If you are interested give Alison a call on 673567 to find out more.  





Why not give it a try – don’t leave it to someone else.  





 Our Church needs YOU.  Our Young People need YOU.





This is not really a Job Centre advert but a passionate plea for help from the Mission and Education, Spiritual Development Committee.


Thank you














